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❖❖❖ 

HB 2100 Transportation Funding ⚫ The 2023 Legislature increased certain vehicle and dealer 

fees and amended the registration period for motorcycles and mopeds. 

Fees are effective January 1, 2024.   
 Current Fee New Fee 

License Plate Transfer $6.00 $30.00 

Replacement Plate/Sticker  $5 or $10 $12.00 

VIN Inspection $7.00 $9.00 

Plate Fee – Single $12.50 $13.00 

Plate Fee – Pair $25.50 $26.00 

Recreation Trailer and Camper for each foot 

over 10 ft. 

$6.75 / ft.      + 

base fee 

$7.00 / ft. + 

base fee 

Motorhome over 14 ft. for each foot over 10ft. $7.50 / ft.      + 

base fee 

$8.00 / ft. + 

base fee 

DMV will use the date of sale and registration period to determine which fees are owed. Oregon 

dealer transactions with a date of sale prior to January 1, 2024, will be charged previous fees until 

February 14, 2024. Transactions received after February 14, 2024, will be charged the new fees. 

Transactions for vehicles sold by a dealer on or after January 1, 2024, are subject to the new fees. 

New registration fees apply to registration periods beginning on or after January 1, 2024. 

Motorcycle and Moped Registration Period Changes 

Initial registration periods for motorcycles and mopeds are four years if registered with an MCO or 

MSO prior to January 1, 2024. Motorcycles and mopeds with registration periods beginning on or 

after January 1, 2024, will be registered for two years.  

The four-year registration period will apply for qualifying motorcycle and moped Oregon dealer 

transactions with a date of sale and a registration period starting prior to January 1, 2024, that are 

received prior to February 14, 2024. Transactions received after that date will be registered for two 

years.  

Business-Related Fee Changes 
 Current Fee New Fee 

Document Processing Fee with EVR $150.00 $250.00 

Document Processing Fee without EVR $115.00 $200.00 

Integrator Fee $25.00 $35.00 

Electronic Vehicle Registration (EVR) is available for Oregon dealers through a third-party 

integrator. The new integrator fee will be owed for transactions submitted through EVR on or after 

January 1, 2024.   

Document processing fee regulations have not changed. Beginning January 1, 2024, dealers must ensure 

that document processing fees do not exceed the amounts allowed. 

For additional information on fees, see Chapter M, Fees, of the Title and Registration Handbook. The 

Title and Registration Handbook is online at: 

https://www.oregon.gov/odot/DMV/pages/dealers/titlereghndbk.aspx 

If you have any questions regarding these changes, please call DMV Customer Assistance, at (503)-945-

5000; Portland Area, (503)-299-9999; TTY, (503)945-5001. For further information on or after January 

1, 2024, you can visit the DMV website at www.oregondmv.com. 

https://www.oregon.gov/odot/DMV/pages/dealers/titlereghndbk.aspx
http://www.oregondmv.com/

